

Office of the Premier

For reply please quote: *MC/PC* – *TF/14/3145* – *DOC/14/27218*

2 6 FEB 2014

Mr Paul French Co-convenor Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group GPO Box 2104 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Executive Building 100 George Street Brisbane PO Box 15185 City East Queensland 4002 Australia Telephone +61 7 3719 7000 **Facsimile** +61 7 3221 1809 Email The Premier@premiers.qld.gov.au Website www.thepremier.qld.gov.au

Dear Mr French

Thank you for your letter of 14 February 2014 about Queensland's Compulsory Third Party motor vehicle insurance. I have been requested to reply to you on the Premier's behalf.

As the Honourable Tim Nicholls MP, Treasurer and Minister for Trade is best able to help you with this issue, I have taken the liberty of sending a copy of your letter to his office for consideration and direct reply to you.

Please be assured that the Treasurer will give your concerns full consideration.

Again, thank you for bringing this matter to the Premier's attention.

Yours sincerely

HAEL PRAIN

DIRECTOR OF POLICY